       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH

MINUTES

1 October  2012

at

Berneray Community Hall

Present:      Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred McLeod (Treasurer),  John MacLean, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Mary McCormick, Margaret Patterson, 6 members of the public, Malcolm McPhaile and Neil Brennan of Scottish Water.

Apologies:A Cropper, Cllr U Robertson, Cllr A Campbell, Cllr Neil Beaton, PC Craig Rose.

	
	Description
	Responsibility

Initials

	1
	The minutes from the previous meeting read and approved.
	

	2
	Contact the New Harbour Master about blocking the corner parking places to allow for easy access for large lorries, especially the lorry that collects the old cars. 
	IFH

	3
	The New closed skips will be with us soon. The skip will be locked, and the key will be held by members of the community. The key holders will be responsible for supervising the use of the skip, ensuring only appropriate household waste is put in it. The skip will only be open for a small number of hours each week, this information will be posted for all to see.
	

	4
	We discussed Scottish Water proposal for 3 wind turbine, please see separate note.
	

	5
	John MacLean will ask the Factor to check on who owns the Old Water Tanks.
	JM

	6
	See separate notes about the Water, and Wind turbines.
	

	7
	
	

	8
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Next meeting set for Monday 5 November 2012

Wind Turbines

Scottish Water have applied for provisional planning permission to build 3 wind turbine on the site of the old water tanks on the lower slopes of Borve hill behind the church.

The Community Council held an emergency meeting to decide whether we should object.

Although some residents have no objections to the project, it was decided that we should object to the application.

Grounds for objection to planning applications are very limited, as far as the planning department are concerned, not wanting them is not a valid reason.

Here is the body of the letter sent:

At the October meeting of the Berneray Community Council there was a consensus that Scottish Water’s proposed wind farm development would be an unwelcome development on the island. 

The proposal is unlikely to bring any direct benefits to the Berneray community and a number of residents will experience reduction in localised ‘environmental quality’ on account of the development.

The small power output of the proposed scheme will not offer Scottish Water significant economic returns nor any true contribution to the carbon related environmental improvements to which they allude in their application. One larger scale, appropriately located device is more likely to achieve these criteria.

The height of the proposed turbines seem far greater than necessary given the existing elevation of the site. The proposed turbines will be approaching 3 times the height of existing built structures on the island. Although not privy to the economics of the proposed structures, one might surmise that the capital outlay and maintenance associated with such high towers is unlikely to be recoverable in a reasonable time, given the relatively small power output proposed. 

Further, at some point in the future the Berneray community  may wish to utilise the capacity of the relatively small grid connection from the island and if the Scottish Water development was to progress, this opportunity would be removed with capacity having been allocated to off-island beneficiaries. 

It should be noted that Berneray Community Council would welcome new development on the island, when appropriately scaled and located, and when the developments offer benefits to residents.

Foul tasting drinking Water.

Malcolm McPhaile and Neil Brennan came along to the meeting on the 1st October to discuss their plans for sorting out the long running water problems on Berneray.

Malcolm explained what works had been carried out, namely the adding of access points to allow scouring of the pipes, and the additions section of new blue pipe along the Borve road end.

Neil Brennen had discovered that the flushing of the system had not been carried out as required, so he has spoken to the contractors to ensure that this is carried out as and when required.

Neil explained that they will be tightening the working tolerances of their water treatment equipment, to see if the variations are causing the variations in taste on Berneray.

There is, apparently, some new treatment equipment being added to the works, which he hopes will do an even better job than the current equipment.

Scottish water will undertake a testing regime to try and determine whether the old fibre/cement  pipes are the cause of the taste issues. Water samples will be take along the length of the pipe from Lochmaddy to the end of the lines on Berneray. These samples will be taken and tested on the same day. They will be looking for signs that the old pipes are changing any of the measurable properties of the water, such as PH. This testing will last for 4 weeks, after which time we will be notified of the results.

If they find that the old pipes are causing a noticeable change to the water, then they will upgrade the main lines through Berneray with new blue pipes.

